DESIGN AND ACCESS STATEMENT FOR DUAL PLANNING APPLICATION AND LISTED BUILDING CONSENT

Name and address of proposed development site:
Flat 2, 83 St Georges Road, Cheltenham

List Description: 
Grade 2 Listed Building.

The proposed development involves the installation of a Tesla Electric Vehicle (EV) charger in the designated parking area of the Grade 2 listed building.

The proposed development is located in a historically significant area characterized by its architectural heritage. The installation of the EV charger has been carefully planned to preserve the building's heritage while promoting sustainable transportation.

The evaluation of the area and consultation with the installer, and Cheltenham Borough Council, will ensure the placement and design of the EV charger minimizes visual impact on the Grade 2 listed building and its surroundings.

The proposed use for the site, an EV charging station, aligns with the surrounding area's increasing focus on sustainable transportation. The development complies with relevant planning policies promoting environmental conservation and sustainable practices.

The development involves the installation of a single EV charging unit, ensuring a minimal footprint that is appropriate for the setting. 

No landscaping adjustments will be made to accommodate the EV charging station. 

The external appearance of the EV charger cable has been chosen to blend in with the style of the Grade 2 listed building. High-quality, durable materials have been selected to ensure longevity and visual compatibility with the surroundings.

The building holds historical importance, as outlined in the listing description. The proposed development aims to conserve these features. The impact on the building will be minimized.

The setting of the building and its surroundings have been considered in the design process. The installation of the EV charger will have minimal impact on the building's setting and will be sympathetically integrated into the environment.

The installer has been consulted to ensure all the above points are adheared to.

I trust this Design and Access Statement provides a comprehensive overview of the proposed development and its compliance with the relevant planning policies and heritage conservation guidelines. Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require any additional information or clarification.

Sincerely,

Ian Croft  
